
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Zero Base Budget Workshop


July 6, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on July 6, 2005, at 4:05 p.m. Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Chairman Thomas Lynch was unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Mr. Graham questioned the status on the District being reimbursed by FEMA from last years hurricane damage and Mrs. Burdick requested an update on the inspections performed by FEMA.

Mike Burke, Budget Director, reviewed the General Fund Operating Budget Update and the Analysis of the General Fund Revenue.

Mrs. Burdick requested the prior five (5) year categorical received and the amount that was put into the general fund.

Leanne Evans, Treasurer, provided an investment update and entertained questions from Board Members.

Mr. Burke presented information on the FY2006 revenue; Fy2006 appropriations; estimated shortfall; and important dates regarding the budget.

Board Members discussed the following topics from the Superintendent’s Budget Review Committee Requests for FY2006: school guidance counselors; flexible position; and reading coaches.

Mr. Burke summarized the Zero Base Budget Review and highlighted the following departments: School Police; Public Affairs; Safety and Learning Environment; Supplemental Educational Services; After-School Programming; Choice Programs and School Choice; School Improvement; Diversity in Business Practices; Transportation; Maintenance (Grounds and Custodial); Maintenance (Fulton-Holland).

Board Members exchanged extensive dialogue regarding the following: school police officer; school police aides; safe school facilitators; undercover operations on school campuses; and youth court.

Dr. Robinson requested information relative to the function of the Department of Diversity in Business Practices.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.

______________________________









Thomas E. Lynch, Chairman


______________________________









Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

______________________

Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

